
May 16, 2025 

 

The Honorable Bill Ferguson 

President of the Senate of Maryland 

H–107 State House 

Annapolis, MD 21401 

 

Dear President Ferguson, 

 

In accordance with Article II, Section 17 of the Maryland Constitution, I hereby veto 

Senate Bill 121 – Vehicle Laws – Noise Abatement Monitoring Systems Pilot Program 

– Inspection and Extension. 

 

The legislation extends the termination date of the Noise Abatement Monitoring 

Systems pilot program in Montgomery and Prince George’s Counties from June 30, 

2026, to June 30, 2028.  

 

House Bill 18, which was passed by the General Assembly and signed by me, 

accomplishes the same purpose of extending the pilot program. For this reason, I have 

vetoed Senate Bill 121.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Wes Moore 

Governor 

 




